
this class was in the 
March Newsletter.  Along 
with her program, Linda 
will have pre-cut paks 
available.  If you are 
interested in purchasing 
some pre-cut paks, Linda 
is sure to have something 
you will like. 
 
See you April 5. 
 
Cindy and Brenda 
 
Submitted by Brenda Austin 

At our April Day Chapter 
meeting, Linda Foulk, 
from Specialty Quilts in 
Jefferson City, will present 
a program on Pre-cut 
Fabrics.  Linda started her 
business doing long-arm 
quilting.  She had a small 
shop and her fabric 
selection grew, until she 
found the need to expand 
her shop.  She now has a 
large selection of fabric, 
notions, books, quilting 

supplies, and she offers 
numerous classes. 
Linda has a huge 
selection of pre-cut 
fabrics, which includes 
jelly rolls, charms, layer 
cakes, panels, and more. 
 
Also, during the morning 
of April 5, one of Linda's 
instructors will be teaching 
a workshop to make a 
table topper using pre-cut 
fabrics.  The information 
and registration form for 

Well, what do you think…  

is spring really here?  

Carol Gilliam Jones will 

present our April program. 

Carol lives in Lawrence KS. 

She has been a great quilt 

maker for many years. Her 

quilts have twice appeared 

on the cover of Quilters 

Newsletter Magazine. Carol 

and her co-author, Bobbi 

Finley, have researched the 

genre of quilts called TILE 

quilts for the past several 

years. They have found 

many antique examples, 

many of which are in 

p r e s t i g i ou s  m u s e um 

col lect ions.  As they 

researched they also 

developed techniques for 

making Tile quilts. The 

fascination with the form 

has resulted in a new book 

published by C&T called 

Tile Quilt Revival. This 

promises to open new 

creative avenues to both 

tradit ional and non-

traditional quilt makers. 

Don’t miss her program. 

On the same afternoon as 

the evening program Carol 

is conducting a workshop 

on creating your own Tile 

quilt. The information is in 

the March newsletter or on 

our website. There are still 

a few spaces open. Contact 

Bettina for any additional 

information you need or to 

check available space.  

 

Alice and Bettina  

P.S. It’s that time of year 

when the nominating 

committee does the all-

important task of filling a 

slate of officers for the next 

membership year. Please 

consider how you can serve 

the guild that serves its 

members so well. Take an 

office or offer your help on 

a committee. This is a guild 

of almost 250. Where is all 

that talent hiding?  

 
Submitted 

by Bettina 

Havig 

D a y  C h a p t e r  

S P E C I A L  

P O I N T S  O F  
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Day Chapter 

Program 
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Blocks 
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 A big thank you 
to Linda Sappington and 
her committee for a 
wonderful winter retreat.  
We are sorry that not 
everyone on the waiting 
list got in.  Brenda 
Austin has agreed to 
head next year’s retreat.  
So put it on your Feb. 
2011 list of things to do.   
 Spring is a time 
for renewal and growth!  
Did you know that at 
least 35 people have 
been providing us with 
“titled” leadership roles? 
Many other people who 
don’t hold an actual 
office also contribute to 
BTQG.  Thank you 
i n t e r e s t  g r o u p 
coordinators!  And 
sweet treat providers!  
For April, we are 
providing a chance for 
you to help renew 

C E O  L e t t e r  

P a g e  2  Q u i l t - A - G r a m  

BTQG and grow!  I hear 
the complaint that “the 
same people” are the 
ones who run things.  
Here is your chance.  
We would like YOU to 
volunteer for office or to 
chair or work on a 
committee.  My dream 
would be that everyone 
would be on a 
committee  so that each 
person has input on 
chapter meetings and 
other areas.  Please be 
positive and say “YES” 
when our nominating 
committee person calls 
you. 
 Our guild s 
doing something new 
with the quilt show.  
Most noticeable at this 
time is the change of 
location and our new T-
shirts.  Bright summer 

colors to help advertise!  
The committee will 
continue but will need 
new volunteers soon.  
EVERYONE should be 
ready to volunteer their 
time in Nov. 
 
 H a v e  y o u 
signed up for one of the 
workshops in April?  
Applique quilters don’t 
miss the tile quilt 
workshop on the 
afternoon of April 1 at 
southern HyVee. Great 
new workshop room 
with a view.  Also check 
out the chance to thank 
our presidents, Cindy 
and Alice,  by making a 
b l o c k  f o r  t h e i r 
presidential quilts.  They 
have done a wonderful 
job as our chapter 
presidents. 

 On a personal 
note I would like to 
thank you for all the 
cards I received at the 
time of my recent 
surgery.  They really 
helped when everything 
hurt.  I can’t believe how 
much better I am 
feeling!  We certainly 
need each other as 
cheerleaders in our 
lives. 
 
Nancy Antonio, CEO 

Creating Great Borders with 

Pieced Strips, and Designing 

Workspaces.   

 On Saturday, May 1, 

they will give two lectures at 

the Savior Pastoral Center, 

12601 Parallel Parkway, 

Kansas City, Kansas.  This is 5 

minutes off 435 near the race 

track and Legends Shopping 

Center.    The morning lecture 

will be with both talking about 

being sisters and quilt 

designers and their work with 

Kaffe Fassett.  There will be a 

lunch buffet of baked potatoes 

and a taco bar.  After lunch, 

Mary Mashuta will give a talk 

on stripes. 

Date:    April 29-May 1st 

 The Quilters Guild of 

Greater Kansas City invites you 

to participate in the 35th 

A n n i v e r s a r y  o f  o u r 

guild.  Featured speakers and 

teachers will be sisters 

Roberta Horton and Mary 

Mashuta.   

 On Thursday, April 29 

and 30 both will be conducting 

workshops at First Lutheran 

Church on 64th Street and 

State Line in Mission Hills, 

Kansas. Roberta will teach The 

Great American Scrap Quilt, 

Plaid Appliqué, and Folk Art 

Bouquet; Mary will teach 

Foolproof Machine Quilting 

(workshop is full, but we are 

taking names for waiting list), 

 For the May 1st 

lectures, there will be a $10 

charge for non-members of the  

Guild, and a $10 charge for 

the lunch buffet.  

 The deadline for 

reservations for the workshops 

or lectures  is April 13, 

2010.  If you are interested in 

attending, go to the website 

www.quiltguildofgkc.org  and 

scroll down to the 35th 

A n n i v e r s a r y  f o r  m o r e 

information.  Of you can call 

Nancy Wakefield at 816-858-

3 6 7 0  o r  e m a i l  a t 

nancywake65@hotmail.com. 

 

3 5 t h  A n n i v e r s a r y  o f  

Q u i l t e r s  G u i l d  o f  G r e a t e r  

K a n s a s  C i t y   

Special 

Event 

Invitation 



because we all live busy lives. 

Many hands make light work and 

great accomplishments.   

 
Submitted by Cecile Mazon 

 

publ i shed specia l 

editions on scrappy 

quilts. 

 

So, if you would like to 

join the trend and 

reduce your stash the 

l i b ra ry  has  the 

following books to help 

you: 

 

- "A Treasury of Scrap 

Quilts," by Nancy 

In the March Starlight 

chapter program Sarah 

Maxwell, owner of 

Homestead Hearth in 

Mexico, told us that 

m a g a z i n e s  a r e 

indicating to her that 

quilters want to use 

fabric they have in 

their stash, and are 

asking her for scrappy 

d e s i g n s .  S o m e 

magazines have even 

Martin 

- "Simply Scrappy 

Quilts," by Nancy 

Martin 

- "Collector’s Scrap 

Quilts," by Marti 

Michell 

- "Scraps, Blocks & 

Quilts: Patterns & 

Techniques," by Judy 

Martin 

- "Precision for Scrap 

Quilts: Any Time, 

William Woods Meeting facilities 

in Columbia. 

 

The 4-hour hands-on clinic would 

show you how to clean, oil, & 

lubricate your machine, adjust 

tensions, adjust pressure, adjust 

& replace belt, install new bulb, 

adjust bobbin winder and trouble 

shoot and correct common 

problems.  All this and a whole lot 

more.  You will also receive a 

detailed handbook for future 

reference at the end of the clinic. 

All for $40.00 to $45.00 (yet to 

be determined)  Registration fees 

will be handled by Jim Sorrell of 

Seminole, OK.  Please let me 

know if you are interested and 

want to sign up for the clinic.  I will 

provide the registration 

information to you and you will 

pay Jim. 

 

Linda Sappington  573-657-9445   

mamapescadito@yahoo.com  

Are you interested in learning how 

to maintain your Singer 

Featherweight 221? 

 

I have contacted an individual 

with 30+ years of experience as a 

Singer Manager and repairman to 

conduct a hands-on clinic for 

maintaining, fixing minor repairs, 

and making the needed 

adjustments for your 

Featherweight.  I would like to 

schedule him to visit Columbia on 

Saturday, May 22, 2010, at the 

S e r v i c e  P r o j e c t  U p d a t e  

L i b r a r y  N e w s  

S i n g e r  F e a t h e r w e i g h t  2 2 1  M a i n t e n a n c e  

C l i n i c   
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Thank you to all who brought in 

batting. As soon as I got it I put it 

with a top/backing and got it out 

to another guild member to 

quilt.  As of date we have these 

quilts ready to take to Rainbow 

and Soul house... 12 baby size, 3 

of the Strip quilts, 1 Barclay 

square and 1 nine patch.  

I have 3 quilts out to be bound, 

and at least 6 more out to be 

quilted.  Joan and I are trying to 

make this easy on every one 

Anywhere," by Jeannette 

T. Muir 

- "Scrap Happy Quick 

Pieced Scrap Quilts," by 

Sally Schneider 

- "Scrapmania: More 

Quick Pieced Scrap 

Qu i l t s , "  by  Sa l l y 

Schneider 

- "Sensational Scrap 

Quilts," by Darra Duffy 

Williamson 
Submitted by Judy Gieselman 



T r e a s u r e r ’ s  R e p o r t  

Submitted by Christy Gray 
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A p r i l  C a l e n d a r  

Submitted by Dawn Heese 

Checking                     $13,270.23 

Money Market                      $ 1,032.78 

CD's                      $10,700.21 

Members                                   223 

 

Apr. 1 7:00 
pm 

Starlight 
Piecemakers  

Fairview Meth-
odist Church 
Contact: Alice 
Leeper 

Apr.5 9:00 
am  

Day Chapter 
Guild 

Fairview Meth-
odist Church 
Doors open 
early 

 1:00 
pm 

Day Chapter 
Meeting 

Fairview Meth-
odist Church 
Contact: Cindy 
Green 

Apr. 8 9:30 
am 

Sassy Stitch-
ers (day ap-
pliqué) 

Library 
Contact: Donna 
Burris 

Apr. 8 1:30 
pm  

Quilt History 
Interest 
Group 

Library 
Contact: Bettina 
Havig 

Apr. 12 6:30 
pm 

Executive Bd 
Meeting 

Contact: Nancy 
Antonio 

Apr.13 9:30 
am 

Day Chapter 
Bd Meeting 

Contact: Cindy 
Green 
Public Library 

Apr.13 6:30 
pm 

Starlight 
Piecemakers 
Bd Mtg 

Contact: Alice 
Leeper 
ReMax Rm 130 

Apr. 14 5:00 
pm 

Newsletter 
Deadline 

Contact: Rona 
Duncan 

Apr. 15 6:30 
pm 

Adventurers 
Group  

Contact: Angie 
Weithman 

Apr. 19 1:00 Handmade 
Quilts  

Contact: Linda 
Sandlin 

Apr.20 9:30 
am 

Charm 
Group 

Library 
Contact: Kay 
Shoner 

Apr. 21 7:00 
pm 

30s Group Contact: Jane 
Lee 

Apr. 22 9:00a
m 

Redwork 
Group  

Contact:Myrna 
Powers 

Apr. 26 6:30 
pm 

Night Appli-
qué 

Library 
Contact: Joan 
Westcott 

A n n u a l  M e e t i n g  
Submitted by Dawn Heese 

Mark your calendar!!! 

 

Saturday, June 5 is the date for this year’s 

annual meeting. It will be held at the Days 

Inn on I-70 Dr. at 9:00 am. We will be hav-

ing a brunch with speaker Karla Menaugh. 

Karla is partners with Barbara Brackman 

in the Sunflower Pattern Co-op. She has 

also co-authored Juniper and Mistletoe 

with Barbara. Karla does beautiful ma-

chine appliqué that rivals hand work. She 

will be presenting a trunk show of her 

quilts and giving a lecture on her tech-

nique.  Don’t miss out on this wonderful 

opportunity. 

H a n d b o o k  U p d a t e s  

Clare M. Melick  (12/29) 
[New Member] 
1400 Forum Blvd., Ste 38, 
#421 
Columbia, MO  65203 
573-445-2195(h); 573-239-
6953(c) 
cmelickesl@hotmail.com 
 

Jan Hobbs (11/16)  
[New Member] 
7878 E. Highway WW 
Columbia, MO  65201 
573-442-4948(h); 573-808-
4641(c) 
jehobbs@centurytel.net 
 

Beverly Christiansen (9/4)
[Late Renewal] 
5413 W. Tayside Circle 
Columbia, MO  65203 
573-447-3277(h) 
sidandbev@hotmail.com 
 

Shannon Wilson (9/26) 
[New Member] 
2300 Windmill Ct. 
Columbia, MO  65202 
573-864-7026(h); 573-864-
7026(c) 
shannon@monkeydogquilts.com 

www.monkeydogquilts.com 

mailto:cmelickesl@hotmail.com
mailto:jehobbs@centurytel.net
mailto:sidandbev@hotmail.com
mailto:shannon@monkeydogquilts.com


children and six grandchildren.  I 

have enjoyed doing sewing 

p ro j ec ts  w i th  3  o f  our 

granddaughters. 

 

My very first quilting experience 

was about 30 years ago when my 

Grandmother tried to teach my 

sisters, my cousin, and me to hand 

quilt.  After that one project, the 

quilting went by the wayside until 

2002, when I joined BTQG.  A 

friend told me about the quilt 

retreat she was attending and told 

me I should join the Guild and go 

with her.  I spent the weekend at 

retreat piecing my first quilt top.  

Following my retirement, I took up 

hand quilting again and began 

quilting with the ladies at my 

church.  Since that time, I have 

been hooked on quilting! 

 

I have chosen the pattern Card 

Tricks for my block.  Soon after I 

began quilting, a friend did a quilt 

in this pattern.  I liked it very 

much.  I thought then, that I would 

make one, but "never got around 

to it!"  I also love to play cards, so 

this quilt will remind me of all the 

fun times I share with my sisters 

and friends playing cards. 

 

M a r c h  F r i e n d s h i p  B l o c k — D a y  

P a g e  5  V o l u m e  3 2 ,  I s s u e  1 0  

I am Brenda Austin, and am very 

pleased to be the Friendship Block 

winner in the Day Chapter for 

February.  I have been retired from 

the University of Missouri System 

since December of 2002, having 

worked there for 34+ years.  I 

retired from the President's Office, 

where I was Executive Assistant to 

t h e  P r e s i d e n t  a n d  h a d 

responsibility for the staff in the 

President's Office.  I had previously 

worked in the office of the Vice 

President for Administrative 

Affairs. 

 

My husband, Clay, is a retired 

elementary school principal from 

Columbia Public Schools.  We 

have been married 15 years, and 

together we have four grown 

block, which you can see at 
www.quilterscache.com.  I made 
and won some of these blocks at 
the quilt retreat in 2009.  I will 
supply the pattern and fabric for 
the background, which will be 
bleached muslin. The pieces you 
add will be 1930’s prints.  I want to 
make a twin-sized quilt for an 
antique bed to put in our “new” old 
house.  Thanks for your 
participation! 
 

M a r c h  F r i e n d s h i p  B l o c k — S t a r l i g h t  

Hi, my name is Barb Nixon, and I 
won the Friendship Block drawing 
for the Starlight Piecemakers’ 
evening group. I have been sewing 
since high school, and sewed 
mostly clothing for many years. In 
2000, my husband, Van, surprised 
me with a new sewing machine for 
Christmas, to replace my old one 
from 1970. I got a whole new 
interest in sewing with my new 
machine! Some friends of mine 
already belonged to BTQG, and 
invited me to join, and that was the 
beginning of my experiences in 
learning to piece and quilt.  I also 
like to sew home dec projects, 
clothing for my 14-month-old 
granddaughter, Lila, and I have a 
“thing” for making purses (although 

mostly I just collect purse 
patterns).  Both of my 
Grandmothers were very good 
seamstresses, and they would both 
be so interested in our new 
techniques, tools, and machines. 
My two daughters, Kelly & Liz, don’t 
sew right now, but some day they 
may!  I have worked at State Farm 
for 32 years. My other interests 
include bicycling, reading, and 
flower gardening. My husband and I 
will be preoccupied in 2010 with 
the renovating of his Great-
Grandparents’ Queen Anne 
Victorian home in Wooldridge, 
where we plan to move when 
completed.  
The block I have chosen is the 
“Whirling Hexagon” paper-pieced 

W h a t ’ s  H a p p e n i n g  

April 10, 2010—Heartland Quilt 

Network, Annual Meeting, Lenexa, 

KS 

April 21-24, 2010---AQS Quilt 

Show, Paducah, Kentucky. 

www.AmericanQuilter.com  

June 5, 2010—Annual Meeting, 

Days Inn, I-70 Drive, 9:00 AM. 

June 25-27, 2010 – Common 

Thread Quilt Show 2010, June 25-

27, Century II, Wichita, KS. 

Presented by  

the Prairie Quilt Guild. 

 

Nov 6-7, 2010—BTQG QUILT 

SHOW!!! StoneyCreek Inn 

http://www.americanquilter.com/
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QUILT-A-GRAM 

Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit organization, 

established in 1978, and dedicated to educating its members and the community in 

the art and appreciation of quilt making.  

2009-2010 BTQG Executive Board   

CEO /Chairman:  Nancy Antonio 573-445-6604 

Vice-Chairman: Dawn Heese 573-234-1540 

Secretary: Barbara Nichols 
573-657-9595 

Treasurer: Christy Gray 573-814-2301 

Publications: Rona Duncan 573-874-1280 

Quilt Show: Carrol Lewis 

Dawn Heese 

573-657-4532 

573-234-1540 

Librarian: Willie Morris 

Judy Gieselman 

573-445-4217 

573-445-2381 

Historian Sharon Lawler 573-696-0102 

Retreat Chair Linda Sappington 

 

573-657-9445 

 

Service Project: Joan Pottinger 

Cecile Mazan 

573-443-5303 

573-698-2008 

Web page Editor: Rona Duncan 573-874-1280 

Day Chapter Pres: Cindy Green 573-239-0029 

Evening Chapter Pres: Alice Leeper 573-489-1458 

Day Chapter Board 

President: Cindy Green 573-239-0029 

Vice-President: Brenda Austin 573-657-2332 

Secretary: Sandy Moritz 573-442-3777 

Membership: Betty White 

Christy Gray 

573-696-3776 

573-814-2301 

Hospitality: The A Team  

Friendship Blocks: Barb Nichols 

Sandy Moritz 

573-657-9595 

573-442-3777 

Past President: Dawn Heese 573-234-1540 

Starlight Piecemakers Board 

President: Alice Leeper 573-489-1458 

Vice-President: Bettina Havig 573-449-1602 

Secretary: Marilyn Russell 573-874-5702 

Membership: Terri Crane 

Myrna Powers 

573-447-3040 

573-445-0766 

Hospitality: Linda Karns 

Pat Leistner 

573-874-0288 

573-446-0811 

Friendship Blocks: Tammy Bush 

Imgard Marsh 

573-256-8350 

660-395-9458 

Past President: Linda Sappington 573-657-9445 

Form and Function  

Custom Quilting 

By Tammy Bush 

Please call for a booking or 

pricing quotes. 

2900 Conestoga Ct. 

Columbia, Mo 65203 

573-256-8350 (h)/ 

573-529-1729 (c) 

For Sale: 
Husqvarna Viking Mega Quilter and Inspira quilting 
frame, $2000.  Opened but not used.  Please contact 
Beverly Wyatt at 573-442-4968 for more information. 

Regular meetings of the Guild are held on the first 
Monday of the month at 1:00 pm and the first Thursday 
of the month at 7:00 pm at the Fairview United 
Methodist Church, 3200 Chapel Hill Rd., Columbia, 
Missouri. Annual dues are $30 for the fiscal year of July 
1 to June 30.  Dues are payable on July 1st. Newsletter 
deadline is the Wednesday after the Executive Board 
Meeting at 5:00 pm, of each month. Email items to :  
Rona Duncan at rona_duncan@juno.com.   



 

 

Instructions on this page also available via http://btqg.missouri.org 

The block is 6” finished 

with the star in a cream/

neutral fabric and the 

b a c k g r o u n d  d o n e 

scrappy. On the guild 

website you will find 

cutting and piecing 

instructions under Fun 

Stuff and then Friendship 

Stars.  

Join in showing our 

appreciation to Cindy for 

all her hard work. 

 

Please turn in blocks to 

Dawn Heese at the April 

or May meetings. 

 

They will be presented to 

Cindy at the Annual 

Meeting. 

It is time to show our 

thanks to Cindy Green for 

all her work this year as 

our President.  

 

Cindy has chosen the 

friendship star in a 

reverse color way as the 

block for her President’s 

quilt.  

 

D a y  C h a p t e r   

P r e s i d e n t s  B l o c k  
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Please keep it 12" finished 

or smaller (6 or 9”). Use 30's 

reproduction fabric with 30’s 

white. Turn the blocks in to 

Linda Sappington at the April 

or May meetings. They will 

be presented to Alice at our 

June meeting as a special 

thank you for the terrific job 

she has done this year.  

Let's help Alice Leeper 

celebrate her year as 

Star l ight P iecemakers 

President with a sampler 

quilt.  

 

You choose the block. 

 

 

 

S t a r l i g h t  P i e c e m a k e r s  

P r e s i d e n t s  B l o c k  

Any questions call Linda 

Sappington at 657-9445. 

Need 30’s white give me a 

call, I have a bolt.  

 

 

For template A cut two 

light and two dark squares 

3 7/8” , subcut once…  

cut them on the diagonal. 

For template B cut four 

light/medium and four 

dark 2” squares and one 

medium/dark, to go in the 

center. 

 

 

Nancy Antonio’s CEO 

block: The block should 

finish 7 ½”. All the blocks 

are the same block design 

but with 

two different color/value 

positions. Select Block I 

or II and place your 

fabrics accordingly. You 

may do as 

many blocks as you wish. 

Please use 19th Century 

i.e.1800s prints for your 

blocks. 

****Return the blocks to 

Bettina Havig. Thanks and 

Nancy thanks you too…. 

C E O  B l o c k  

P l a c e  t h e  f a b r i c s 

according to plan for 

either Block I or II. (Block 

I equals Block A and 

Block II is Block B 

above) 



Alice Leeper Apr 03 
Patti Cantu Apr 04 
Marian Harter Apr 04 
Mildred Hobson Apr 04 
Karin Snyder Apr 07 
Beth Dessem Apr 09 
Angela Babich Apr 10 
Sandy Moritz Apr 10 
Carol Tummons Apr 11 
Pat Fielding Apr 12 
Janice Carpenter Apr 13 
Dianne Jackson Apr 15 
Peg Swartz Apr 15 
Emma Jo Raines Apr 16 
Roslyn H. Dial Apr 20 
Susan Gilmore Apr 23 
Dixie Minor Apr 25 
Maria DeLamatre Apr 26 
Marilyn W. Russell Apr 26 
Martha Eberhard Apr 28 
Patricia Abrams Apr 29 
Laura Kabrick Apr 29 

P.O. Box 542 

Columbia, MO 65205-0542 

A p r i l  

B i r t h d a y s  

WE’RE ON THE WEB 
HTTP://BTQG.MISSOURI.ORG 

Booneslick Trail 
Quilters Guild  

April 5 

1:00 pm 

Linda Foulk 

Specialty Quilts 

Doors open at 9:00 am for 

Workshop, sign up sheet on web. 

D a y  

C h a p t e r  

April 1 

7:00 pm 

Carol Gilliam Jones 

Tile Quilts 

Workshop in the afternoon, sign 

up sheet on web 

S t a r l i g h t  

P i e c e m a k e r s  

Fairview United Methodist Church 

3200 Chapel Hill Road 

Columbia, MO 65203 

O u r  M e e t i n g  P l a c e  



BOONESLICK TRAIL QUILTERS’ GUILD 

OFFICER SUGGESTIONS 

2010 
 

EXECUTIVE BOARD - 

 CEO/ Chairman:________________________________________ 

 Vice-Chairman:_________________________________________ 

 Secretary:______________________________________________ 

 Treasurer:______________________________________________ 

DAY CHAPTER BOARD –  

 President:______________________________________________ 

 Vice-President:__________________________________________ 

 Secretary:______________________________________________ 

STARLIGHT PIECEMAKERS BOARD – 

 President:_______________________________________________ 

 Vice-President____________________________________________ 

 Secretary _______________________________________________ 

 

Your suggestions are appreciated.   Every person listed will be contacted by the 

nominating committee.  All suggestion forms will be kept with the nomination committee 

for use in the nomination procedure.  Members will be notified of the slate of nominees 

as set forth in the BTQG by-laws.   To aid in the nomination process, please consider 

offering suggestions for more than one position.   

If you would like to volunteer to chair a standing committee you may do so by naming the 

committee and signing your name on this form.  The final word on the committee 

chairmen rests with the CEO and chapter presidents, respectively.   Thank you.  



Duties of the Board of Directors: 

CEO: Shall preside at an Annual Meeting of the Guild, all 

general or special meetings of the combined Guild; at the 

meetings of the Board of Directors.  The CEO shall appoint 

chairpersons of the standing committees except Special 

Programs.  CEO shall be a signatory on the Guild bank ac-

counts and shall be authorized to collect funds and pay bills 

in the absence of the treasurer. 

Vice-Chairman: In the absence of the CEO or at the request 

of the CEO, shall perform the duties of the CEO; shall serve 

as chair of the Special Programs. 

Secretary: Shall keep an accurate record of all annual and 

combined general and special meetings; shall handle corre-

spondence, assemble records of action regarding all By-law 

and policy statements made by the Board of Directors and 

memberships.  These proposed actions made during the 

year are to be published in the newsletter and then incorpo-

rated into the By-laws and policy sections, if these changes 

are approved by the general membership of the Guild.  The 

Guild directory will be updated for the following year, with 

final By-law and policy changes. 

Treasurer: Shall collect and take charge of all dues and 

funds available to the organization and shall pay all bills 

submitted within the guidelines of the approved budget.  

Expenditures drawn from contingency and exceeding $100 

shall be authorized by the Board of Directors.  Shall provide 

Chapter(s) with a monthly Treasurer’s report.  Shall maintain 

an accurate list of membership, provide Publications Chair-

man with updates of new members.  Keep an accurate re-

cord of participants in special workshops and file a monthly 

report including all account balances and budgeted expense 

balances. 

 

Duties of the Chapter Officers: 

President: Shall preside at all chapter meetings, shall ap-

point chairpersons of the standing committees, and commit-

tees necessary to the welfare of the chapter, and shall pre-

side at meetings of the executive committee of the chapter. 

Vice-President: Shall serve in the absence of or at the re-

quest of the President and shall serve as program chair for 

chapter meetings. 

Secretary: Shall keep an accurate record of chapter execu-

tive committee meetings.  Assemble records of actions and 

policies to the chapter executive committee and act as re-

porter to the publications chairperson. 

 

Committee Responsibilities: 

Board of Directors: 

Publications: The Publications Chairman shall prepare and 

distribute a newsletter 12 times annually to the members at 

least one week prior to the earliest scheduled meeting in 

each month.  The chairman shall provide notifications to the 

media regarding monthly meetings.  The chairman shall 

maintain the database containing the names and addresses 

of  all Guild members.  The chairman shall maintain the 

email list.  The chairman shall prepare the membership 

handbook and directory and distribute it at the October 

chapter meetings.  The membership booklet shall include by

-laws and all policies and procedures. 

 

Quilt Show: The Chairperson shall propose the date, loca-

tion, arrange for entry forms, organize preparation of the 

show, coordinate preparation of the show program, coordi-

nate setup and strike, coordinate hostesses and assume 

responsibility for the publicity and promotion of the event. 

Retreat: The Chairperson shall book the retreat center for 

the retreat 2 years in the future, propose rates, complete 

contract with Rickman Center, make room arrangements, 

set workshops, coordinate meals and extra activities, and 

assume responsibility for registration and promotion of the 

event. 

Historian: The Chairperson shall maintain photographic col-

lections, scrap books, slide collections, newsletters and 

other ephemera of the Guild.  The historian will make these 

collections available on request for membership viewing.  

The historian shall take photos of a sampling of the follow-

ing: quilt show entries, guild meetings, guest speakers, and 

special events.  Because of limited space for storing pic-

tures, photos of Show and Tell items at chapter meetings 

will be very limited. 

Service Project: The chairperson shall coordinate all materi-

als for construction of service projects and orchestrate the 

work sessions.  Shall see to the delivery of completed items 

and maintain contact with the current chosen recipient. 

Special Programs: The Guild shall have a special workshop 

once during each fiscal year.  The Chairperson shall propose 

and coordinate guest speakers, special workshops for the 

general membership, including arrangements for receptions 

and accommodations for guest speakers.  Special programs 

should be scheduled at times other than regular Chapter 

meeting times. 

 

Chapter executive committee: 

Membership: The Chairperson shall provide the treasurer 

with membership forms and dues for new members.  The 

Membership Chairperson shall issue membership cards to 

new members upon receipt of membership dues. 

Hospitality: The Chairperson shall coordinate social func-

tions such as luncheons, pot-luck meals, receptions and 

coffees. 



It time for nominations for officers and to find volunteers for standing committees.  See inside 
cover of our directory of who served this year.  They would be happy to answer questions about 
what they did this year and they will help you get started in July.  Two persons may shared du-
ties. 
 
Nominations for offices 2010-1011.  Our slate of officers will be presented at the May Meetings. 
 
 
I think __________________________________________ might be  
 
interested in being an officer. 
 
I would love to share my ideas and be more involved with BTQG.   
 
____________________________________________.   
Circle which  group ( Day Chapter; Starlight Piecemakers; Executive )    
 
 
I’ve talked with _______________________________________________________________ 
 
 
and we would like to work together on  ____________________________________________________ 
 
This information may be sent by email to Nancy Antonio   njzaquilter@yahoo.com.  I will then 
send these suggestions to our nominating committee.  We will also be taking names at the April 
Meeting.  I will be there to answer questions about all of the positions.    

H e l p  U s  F i n d  O f f i c e r s  a n d  C o m m i t t e e  

C h a i r m a n  f o r  2 0 1 0 - 2 0 1 1  

P a g e  1 1  N e w s l e t t e r  T i t l e  


